
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Welcome back to school.  It has been lovely to 

see you all and to see our wonderful children 

return enthusiastic and ready for learning.   

 

Science:  Alex Montgomery is our new Science 

Lead at RPS and we are very excited to be 

using a new curriculum this year called 

Developing Experts.  This is a sequential and 

cumulative program that supports the teaching 

and learning of science in class.  This resource 

has fantastic visual materials and video links to 

help teachers bring science into the classroom. 

Alex was so keen for the children to get started, 

that she has organized for the year 1 to 6 

children to attend a school trip at Creekside 

Discovery Centre.  This will definitely whet their 

scientific appetites through field work.  The 

children in year 5 & 6 have ventured to the 

Centre this week and had a fantastic time - 

even though it has been extremely hot! See 

pictures below for snap shots of the activities 

they got up to. 
 

Academy update:  There has been a further 

delay in transferring to Nexus Trust.  We have 

now been informed the conversion date is the 

1st October.  

 

Positive Wellbeing:  I am really pleased to inform 

parents that we have been selected to receive 

some charitable support from Groundwork.  This 

is a mental health charity.  They provided 

training for staff, during our inset day, and will be 

working on a weekly basis with all classes in 

years 5 & 6.  They will also provide some support 

for selected parents.  This work will focus on 

promoting good mental health and emotional 

well being. We are very excited to be working 

with Folu from Groundwork. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Punctuality:  Children should be in the school 

playground for 8:55 am ready to line up and 

be in class by 9 am.  We had 25 children who 

were late this morning.  It is really important 

to teach and model good punctuality to 

children as this is a life skill moving forward.  

We will be emailing parents to inform you 

that your child was late and to tell you the 

logged time. 

 

School Uniform  

The children looked very smart in their new 

school uniform.  Can I please remind parents 

to keep up the good work and ensure they 

are in full school uniform every day.  We will 

remind children regularly about school 

uniform expectations in assemblies and 

teachers will contact parents if children’s 

uniform is not following the school policy. 

Black Shoes:  All black shoes are part of the 

school uniform.  These should not have any 

flashing lights or other colours.  Trainers are 

permitted as long as these are all black. 

Our uniform expectations are set out clearly in 

our school poliy which you can find on the 

website. Please click here. 

 
Purchasing School Uniform:  School uniform  is 

ordered on Parent Pay.  You can then collect 

school uniform every Friday from next week 

from the school office.  If you have any 

questions about uniform please speak to 

Sharon. 

Have a fantastic weekend.  Lisa HoS 

 
Lisa HoS 

 

RPS Weekly Newsletter 
 

Friday 8th September 2023 

https://rotherhitheprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/RPS-Uniform-Policy.pdf


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

 

 

Using the stick and 

wading in the 

creek was difficult 

at first but I enjoyed 

the day particularly 

when we were 

sketching the 

creek. 

-Leandro 

  

It was quite fun and 

interesting to 

explore the creek. 

- Su’riah 
  
 

 
 

We sketched the Creek 

and we included 

features of the river such 

as the meander, which 

means the bend in the 

river. 

-Emma and Lemar 
  
 

 
Along the walk, 

we saw a Grey 

Heron. 

-Tierra-Lee 
  
 

 

 

 

 

We were river 

dipping and 

Adela found a 

European Eel 

which is more 

endangered 

than Pandas! 

-Alexander 

and Elizabeth 
  
 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear School Community 

 

On behalf of the Governing Body of the 

River Hill Federation I hope you and the 

students had a good summer break.  

 

In the summer term, I was elected as Chair 

of the Governing Body, replacing Dr Mary 

Henley who has served as Chairperson since 

the Federation began. Many thanks to Mary 

for her hard-work and dedication. In 

addition to my role, Julia LePla has been 

elected vice Chair of Governors.  

 

The process to transfer into Nexus Education 

Schools Trust has been ongoing over the 

summer.  We are hopeful that this process 

will soon be complete and both Dog Kennel 

Hill and Rotherhithe Primary Schools will 

become NEST schools. The process has 

taken longer than anticipated, but the 

Governing Body is confident the transfer 

provides the best support to both our 

schools going forward.  

 

Julia and I are both looking forward to 

working with the school leadership, staff, 

students and community to continue to see 

both school's flourish and have a successful 

academic year.  

 

Take care 

 

Liam Wardley 

Chair of Governors 

River Hill Federation 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                   

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
8th September Year 6 secondary school 

transition meeting 3:45 pm 

 

Year 5/6 trip to Creekside 

Discovery Centre 

11th September Year 5/6 Meet the Teacher 

meeting at 3:30pm 

 

12th September Year 1 Meet the Teacher 

meeting at 3:45 

Creekside Discovery Centre 

trip 

13th September Year 2 Meet the Teacher 

meeting at 3:45 

 

Year 1 (Whale) trip to 

Creekside Discovery Centre 

 

Groundwork Buddies starts 

14th September Year 3/4 Meet the Teacher 

meeting at 3:45 

 

Year 1 (Octopus) trip to 

Creekside Discovery Centre 

15th September Year 2 trip to Creekside 

Discovery Centre 

Year 6 Secondary school 

transfer /Residential School 

Trip Information Meeting 

18th September School Council 

presentations 

19th September School Council Elections 

 

Year 3/4 trip to Creekside 

Discovery Centre 

20th September Year 3/4 trip to Creekside 

Discovery Centre 

29th September  TA/Thank a teacher Day 

6th October  National Poetry Day 

13th October Hello Yellow Day! 

20th October Break up for half term 

 

Attendance Matters 

This week’s winners of the 

attendance award. 

 

Brent Class 

 

Whale Class 

 

98.5% 

 

97.4% 

 
Well done and keep it up! 

Please do not book holidays during 

term time!  

Message from the Chair of 





 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 


